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Lowe, Leonard, EMNRD 

From: 
Sent: 
To: 
Subject: 

Lowe, Leonard, EMNRD 
Thursday, October 16, 2008 3:54 PM 
'Don Dunbar' 
RE: Notification for GW-075 Renewal 

Mr. Dunbar, 

The OCD has reviewed your submitted p u b l i c n o t i c e requirements and has met a l l of the WQCC 
req u i r e d elements f o r approval. 

The reason OCD has requested a renewal of t h i s a p p l i c a t i o n i s due t o the r e s u l t s of 
in s p e c t i o n done on J u l y 15, 2008 at t h i s l o c a t i o n . The OCD wants t o ensure t h a t a l l areas 
of concern are v e r i f i e d clean upon removal of Weatherford's operation at the time of 
in s p e c t i o n . We have concerns f o r the sump and other items noted at t h i s s i t e . 

You can add a statement t o t h a t n o t i c e i f you care t o . That i s the reason why we 
requested a renewal. Not f o r the current incoming operations. 

You can p r i n t n o t i c e i n your l o c a l most p u b l i c news paper. Once p r i n t e d please forward the 
proof of p u b l i c a t i o n a f f i d a v i t t o our o f f i c e when received. 

Howe 

Leonard Lowe 
Environmental Engineer 
O i l Conservation Division/EMNRD 
1220 S. St. Francis Drive 
Santa Fe, N.M. 87505 
O f f i c e : 505-476-3492 
Fax: 505-476-3462 
E-mail: leonard.lowe@state.nm.us 
Website: http://www.emnrd.state.nm.us/ocd/ O r i g i n a l Message 
From: Don Dunbar [mailto:ddunbar3@gmail.com] 
Sent: Wednesday, October 15, 2008 9:55 AM 
To: Lowe, Leonard, EMNRD 
Subject: N o t i f i c a t i o n f o r GW-075 Renewal 

Leonard: Attached i s the f i r s t pass a the renewal n o t i f i c a t i o n f o r GW-75. I have 
s t r u c t u r e d i t according t o the business u n i t t h a t w i l l be occupying the f a c i l i t y u n t i l the 
permit i s closed. 

Don Dunbar 
Weatherford I n t e r n a t i o n a l 
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Weatherford International, Inc. has applied for the renewal of OCD Discharge Permit 
Number GW-075 for its former Hobbs Fishing and Rental Services facility located in the 
NE/4 of the SW/4 of Section 20 Township 18S Range 38 East, at 3000 West County^~Tj£) 
Road, Hobbs, Lea County, NM. The facility will be operating as Weatherford 
Cementation. 

The facility stores and sells cementation stabilizer baskets. The facility generates solid 
waste from its shipping materials (cardboard, plastic wrap, and pallets). The facility also 
generates less than 10 gallons per year of paint related waste recovered through the /^V-
aerosol can crushing of spray paint cans. The paint waste drum is stored in OCD 
approved containment. All wastes generated at the facility are sent off site for disposal at 
NMOCD approved disposal facilities. 

Groundwater most likely to be affected by a spill, release, or accidental discharge is at a 
depth of approximately averaging 100 to 150 feet, with a total dissolved solids 
concentration of approximately 1300 mg/l. 

Any interested person or persons may obtain information, submit comments or request to 
be placed on a facility-specific mailing list for future notices by contacting Leonard Lowe (fg)' 
at the New Mexico OCD at 1220 South St. Francis Drive, Santa Fe, New Mexico 87505, 
Telephone (505) 476-3492. The OCD will accept comments and statements of interest 
regarding the renewal and will create a facility-specific mailing list for persons who wish 
to receive future notices. 


